
���������	
����������	
����������	
����������	
�� ���
Newsletter 

of  
First United Methodist Church (FUMC) 

925 North F Street 
Lompoc, CA 93436 

                        805 736-1271 
Rev. Kathleen Puntar, Pastor 

                    
MMXVI Volume 3                                                                    March 2016  

    FUMC FORECAST                                         •   Page 1  •                                            March 2016 

 

                                      March 2016 Calendar  
                                                                                  
                         Saturday, March 12     
                                                                       UMM Parking Lot Sale  
                                                                        UMW Chili/Bake Sale   
                                               8 a.m.—FUMC  
                                                      Parking Lot &  Fireside Room   
    
                                                                                   Friday, March 18  
                                                       Silent Movie “King of Kings”   

            7 p.m. —Sanctuary (see page 5) 
 
                             Sunday, March 20 
 Palm Sunday Worship Service  
                             10:30 a.m.—Sanctuary 
 
          Thursday, March 24  

                  Maundy Thursday Worship Service  
                                 & Communion  
                                7 p.m.—Sanctuary   
 
                           Friday, March 25  
                    Good Friday Worship Service  
                               7 p.m.—Sanctuary  
 
                            Sunday, March 27  
                           Easter Celebration!  
                        10:30 a.m.—Sanctuary   
 
    
 
  Be sure to keep your   Newsletter  Calendar  which                       
                               includes these speci al events & more! 

Calendar is subject to change 
 

Please see page 14 for  
Sunday Calendar & Bible Studies   

Worship This March   
 Lent Sermon Series “The God Story” 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 6  
Lent 4  

“The Inciting Incident”  
  1 Samuel 16:1-13 

  Holy Communion &  
One Great Hour of Sharing 

 
March 13  

Lent 5  
 “Soundtrack”  

  Zephaniah 3: 14-17 
  Daylight Savings Time begins 

  
March 20  

Palm/Passion Sunday   
  “Waiting for Resolution”  

  John 12:12-19 
      See page 2 for information  
about Holy Week special services 

 
March 27  
EASTER!  

 “Twist Ending”  
  John 20:1-18 

 
*The Rev. Kathleen Puntar  

preaching Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 
 unless otherwise noted. 
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Good Friday 
 

Friday, March 25 
in the Sanctuary 

 
 

Prayer Vigil  
12 noon to 3 pm  

Remembering the time Jesus was on the cross. 
Sign up for a 15 minute time slot to pray at 
home or work or in the Sanctuary.  Prayer 

resources, prayer request list and meditative 
music available in the Sanctuary. 

 

Good Friday Worship at 7 pm  
in the Sanctuary  

“Service of the Nails”    
Let us come to the cross and remember  
the suffering and the sacrifice of Jesus  

for you and for me. 

Palm / Passion Sunday 
Sunday, March 20 at 10:30 am 

Remembering the Triumphant Entry into Jerusalem and 
how quickly things changed afterwards. 

“Waiting for Resolution” is Pastor Kathleen’s message. 
Special anthems from our Choir. 

Holy Week Communion & Prayer    
Morning (7 to 7:30 am)  and Midday  (12 noon to12:30 pm) 

The Sanctuary will be open these times on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday,  
and  Thursday of Holy Week (March 21, 22, 23 & 24.) 

Take a moment to stop by the Sanctuary in the morni ng or at your lunch 
break and receive Holy Communion and take a few min utes to pray. 

This Holy Week will be a deeper experience for you  
with that time spent with God.  Guaranteed! 

Maundy Thursday 
Thursday, March 24 at 7 pm 

in the Sanctuary 
 

Join Jesus & the disciples in the Upper Room  
as we gather to remember the Last Supper  
and celebrate Holy Communion together. 
Special music from our Choir and Maundy 
Thursday message by Pastor Kathleen. 

Celebrate the Empty Tomb and  
the Risen Christ!  Alleluia!! 

Easter Celebration! 
Sunday, March 27 at 10:30 am 

Special Music, Lilies and Message: “Twist Ending”  
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Pastor Kathleen’s Corner 
 

                    Jesus said to them, "I am the bread of life; he who comes to me will 
                     not hunger, and he who believes in me will never thirst." John 6:35 

  
                     I get a kick out of the commercials for a candy bar that use the phrase,  
                         "You're not you when you’r e hungry."  (They make me “snicker.”)  
                      The commercials are meant to be humorous and seem to be effective.  
                       Betty White, Abe Vigoda, Joe Pesci and Don Rickles are some of the                             
                                                                                     actors that have been featured in these ads. This year’s Super Bowl 
                                                                               commercial featured that ultimate villain, Willem Dafoe, in a mash-up 

                                                                                               with Marilyn Monroe – again driving home the theme,  
                                                             “You’re not you when you’re hungry.” 

  
For me, "You're not you when you’re hungry," seems to apply to spiritual hunger  
as well as physical hunger. When we are spiritually hungry, we are not the people  

that God envisions. Spiritual hunger creates a craving deep within that all too often,  
we try to fill with all sorts of temporary and unfulfilling solutions.  

Spiritual hunger is often at the heart of addictions, dissatisfaction with life, and lingering sadness.  
Spiritual hunger can set us on a wild chase for self-centered substitutes in an attempt  

to fill the gaping hole within us. We fail to see that spiritual hunger can only be satisfied  
through our relationship with the Divine. There is no substitute for the love and grace of God  

in our lives.  Nothing can satisfy our need for the Divine except engaging with God.  
  

Find the fuel you seek for your spiritual hunger by spending time with Christ this Lent.  
Spend time with God in PRAYER each day of Lent.  

(and sign-up to pray during one of the 15 minute slots in our Good Friday Prayer Vigil.  
You are invited to come to the Sanctuary to pray or you can pray at work, at home, or wherever you are.)  

 Spend time with God in WORSHIP each Sunday of Lent.  
Participate in Worship and explore “The God Story” series. 

Participate in the special Holy Week services — receiving Holy Communion, 
at 7 am or 12 noon on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday of Holy Week —  

And being in Worship on Maundy Thursday and Good Friday services,  
as well as the great celebration of Easter. 

Spend time with God in daily READING the Bible. 
Read through the Gospel of John (a chapter each day.) 

Or read the “passion narratives” — the last few chapters of the four Gospels —  
that tell about Jesus’ last week on earth, from the Triumphant entry into Jerusalem to Crucifixion. 

Or read through the Psalms — choosing a psalm or two each day 
Spend time with God SERVING OTHERS. 

Find a way to reach out with love in your neighborhood; to a person in need in our community; 
to bless someone with the extravagant generosity that God models towards us. 

Partner up with a friend or come together as a family or small group to make a difference  
and to put your faith into action.  

 
Though I love a candy bar now and again, I am confident that only God can fill the spiritual needs within us. 
God wants to spend time with us. Make time for God this Lent and find the nourishment your soul is seeking 

because "You're not you when you’re hungry!"   
 

Prayer: Lead us to your holy presence, O God, where we find the purpose for our living,  
the hope for our journey, and the true nourishment for our soul.  

Love us into wholeness by your forgiveness and your grace. Amen.  
 

   Blessings!    



FUMC FINANCE AND STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE 
 
Judy B,, LaVelda C., Martha H., Lynda LaCombe, Pastor Kathleen, Wally R., Betty S., and Mel W. are 
members of our committee this year.  Thank you for serving. 
 
Unfortunately we have started out with a shortage of $4,000.  We need to keep up our pledges so we can 
pay our bills on time.  Thank you to all who gave in January to help support the mission of our church. 
 
Betty S. - Chair  

COMMITTEE REPORTS...  

STAFF/ PARISH RELATIONS COMMITTEE 
 

Members, Liaison for in (  ): Larry H. – Chair (Pastor Kathleen), John H. (Connie L  Aguilera), Laura C. (Timothy Wilson); Gary B.  
(Brenda Wasenda), Jim K.  (Enrique Aguilera), Donna W. (Sam de St. Jean),  Glenna Y. (Lynda LaCombe), Alexa L. (Connie  M Aguilera). 

 

Tuesday evening February 16, the SPRC met with a short agenda.   
  ( 1 )The How to Workshop being held February 20th was discussed and Larry indicated he will be   
 attending and will be going to a Digital workshop in the morning session and the SPRC work  shop in the  
afternoon.   
 
  ( 2 )  The meeting date of the SPRC was changed because Feed the Hungry is on the same evening and 
many of those members of SPRC are also frequently involved in the Feed the Hungry ministry.  Our new 
meeting date will be the first Tuesday of the month in the Fireside Room at 7 PM. These changes will be 
made to the church calendar.  Our next meeting will be held on April 5th.   
 
 ( 3 )  The SPRC has one vacancy to fill and when the nominations committee submits an individual to the 
Quarterly Conference to approve then we will be at full capacity.  Our committee normally has 9 members.  
If you are interested in serving please contact Pastor Kathleen.  
 
Larry H. - Chair 

MISSION OUTREACH  
 

The FUMC Feed the Hungry crew, on an unusually warm 
winter day, came together to prepare a hot meal consist-
ing of Vegetable Lasagna, a green salad, French bread,  
and milk or apple juice.  A lunch bag for each visitor con-
tained a peanut butter and jelly sandwich, an orange, and 
cookies.   
 
Those volunteering to work on this third Tuesday were:, 
Alexa, Donna, Larry, Maureen T and Bob and Timothy M. 
and Jack. We were happy to serve about 40 people. 
There was plenty of food left over for seconds.  Our next 
meal will be served on March 15, 2016.  An Easter meal 
including ham is being planned.  We are looking for good 
sales on a ham so let us know.  We have one donated by 
Wally and Kris.   
 
Thank you, Larry. 

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE  
 

Applications for the  
Lompoc First United  

Methodist Church Scholarship can be 
 picked up at the church office.   
It must be returned completed  

to the church office by April 1st.  
The scholarship is made possible by  
donations from interested individuals.  
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A VERY SPECIAL EVENT 
Friday, March 18, 7:00 p.m. 

"THE KING OF KINGS" 1928 Silent Movie 
 

 Christian Elliott, a well known Theatre Organist from Santa Clara, will accompany this epic Cecil B. De-
mille's movie using our Veritas custom digital organ. Unlike the lighthearted comedic productions typically 
associated with the silent era, this film takes the form to a level of high artistry and masterful production 
quality.  The strength of the movie, a film without spoken dialogue, is in projecting the emotional power of 
each scene entirely through dramatic and arresting imagery coupled with music.  For viewers familiar with 
the last weeks of the life of Christ, the imagery on the screen is instantly recognizable, and the film can be a 
greatly affecting experience unhindered by dialogue. In the hands of Mr. Christian Elliott, a master musician 
and improviser, the film will be transformed into something truly awe-inspiring.  You won't want to miss this 
very special event. 
 
To make sure this event will be very special in the Sanctuary; a large screen and a special video projector 
will be rented to show the power of this black and white film.  The Organ Committee is very excited about 
having Mr. Elliott being able to perform the accompaniment for this movie for us in this Lenten period just 
before Palm Sunday. 
 
 Admission to all Organ Concerts is free.  A reception will be held immediately after the performance in the 
Fellowship Hall.  Mr. Elliott's recordings will be available for purchase before and after the film. 
 
 "THE KING OF KINGS" is the greatest story ever told as only Cecil B. DeMille could tell it.  In 1927, working 
with one of the biggest budgets in Hollywood history, DeMille spun the life and Passion of Christ into a silent
-era blockbuster.  Featuring text drawn directly from the Bible, a cast of thousands, and the great show-
man's singular cinematic bag of tricks, "THE KING OF KINGS" is at once spectacular and deeply reverent -- 
part Gospel, part cinematic epic. 
 
The Organ Committee 

United Methodists relate to  
One Great Hour of Sharing  

by supporting United Methodist Committee on 
Relief’s ongoing work, responding in times of  

disaster and offering support and  
expertise to communities  

on the path to development.  
 

Please give generously on Sunday, March 6th  
where special envelopes will be provided.   

Thank you.     
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Endowment Fund made money again last 
year  so once again we have some  

money to give away.   
      If your committee has a special project, 

which   isn't budgeted, you may request  
money to complete it.  

 
The form for the request is in  

the church office.  
The deadline for your request is  

Friday, April 15, 2016 . 
 

FUMC Foundation 
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"The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose purpose is to 
know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to create a creative, sup-
porting fellowship, and to expand concepts of Mission through participation in the global ministries of the 
Church." 
 
This is the Purpose of UMW and is recited together at the beginning of every UMW gathering.  I believe 
that every woman in our church should have no reservation in accepting this statement, and it is only one 
of two requirements to becoming a UMW member, the second being expressing the desire to be a mem-
ber of this great organization.  You do not need to be a member of this church or any other church, to 
make a monetary  pledge, or be required to attend meetings or be an officer. We would just like to wel-
come you as a member, and offer our support in your Christian journey.  
 
Our Membership Coordinator is Alexa L., and you will see her most Sundays in the Narthex where she is 
greeting people and coordinating the Ushers' activities.  As President, I am also at Church most Sundays, 
and would love to tell you more about United Methodist Women. 
 
Also, please note that we have had a change of date for our Chili/Bake Sale.  The men who hold their 
Parking Lot Sale in coordination with our event expressed their desire to have one more week to get their 
sale ready, so,  being the flexible organization that we are, have moved our sale from 3/5 to the next Sat-
urday, 3/12.  We always can use more chili (we have sold out every time) and baked goods, and there are 
sign-up lists for those as well as for working that day and setting-up the day before. 
 
Donna W. 
UMW President 

 
5 Star Mission Giving Certificates :  

 
In order to receive a 5 Star Mission Giving certificate,  
a local UMW must have contributed to each of the five 

categories of Mission Giving in this calendar year.  
FUMC’s  treasurer sends a donation in each of the five 

categories to your District Treasurer  
before September 1, of each year.  

The five categories are: Pledge to Mission, Special 
Mission Recognition, Gift to Mission, Gift in Memory 

and World Thank Offering.    
 

Congratulations UMW!!! 

UMW DATES ,  
Tuesday ,  March 8th  

 
Leadership Team Meeting at 10 a.m. Fireside Room    

 
Sarah Circle at 1 p.m. Fellowship Hall  

 
Yarn Arts Circle at 1 p.m. Fireside Room  

  
Friendship Circle 7 p.m. Home of Anne A. 

Thursday, March 17 
General Meeting  

Fellowship Hall  at 10 a.m.  
 

 
UMW 2016  

Membership Directory 
 will be out soon.  
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February 9, 2016 SHROVE TUESDAY 
 

UMYF and Family Ministries put on a Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner on Tuesday, February 9th  
at 5:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary.  At $7.00 a plate you got pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs,  

apple juice, orange juice, butter and syrup.  
 

Pastor Kathleen Puntar passed out Mardi Gras beads for this festive pre-Lenten occasion. 
Pastor Kathleen directed table games, puzzles and songs. 

 
         Cashier: Gary B.                                                              Cooks: Silvia A. and Michelle B.  

More photos in color on  
our website!  
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In Attendance: St. Andrew UMC, FUMC of Lompoc, Bethel Lutheran, Estero Bay UMC,  
Trinity Los Osos UMC, SLO UMC, Judy (J-Gill) Gillham, Ministries Coordinator.   

On Thursday, February 18th,I attended a LIFT Ministries  Seminar at 
St. Andrews UMC in Santa Maria. The seminar was designed to 
strengthen, encourage, and equip those persons entrusted with running 
the church office and assisting the Pastor – Administrative Assistants, 
Office Managers, Church Secretaries , etc. This is a very important 
ministry to which God calls us in order to use our spiritual gifts to their 
fullest to give glory to God and strengthen the Body of Christ. 

I spent a day away from the office to worship, and engage in prayer and 
Bible study together, then took a good look at the responsibilities and 
challenges of my job through the lens of Ministry. Understanding that 
church administration is not merely a set of tasks on a job description, 
LIFT offered an opportunity for participants to indeed embrace their 
roles as ministry, identify a variety of spiritual and practical resources 
available to them, and be renewed as they return to their workplace. 

“The Ministry of the Church Office"  was facilitated by Judy Gillham , 
herself a veteran of church office administration, and currently serves as 
the Ministries Coordinator for LIFT Ministries. She is a woman of deep 
prayer and great faith, who believes that we are charged with working 
“as unto the Lord” in all things. Judy brings experience, compassion, 
and her sense of humor to this seminar and is eager to share this spe-
cial day with her colleagues. 

I was refreshed and renewed and made friends. I am grateful to SPRC 
who gave me the opportunity to attend this seminar. I also thank Jackie 
and LaVelda for watching the office while I was away.    

Suzanne “Sam” de St. Jean, Secretary       

Cover courtesy of  Judy Gillham.  
Article reprinted with permission by 

 Lift Ministries.   
Photo taken by Rev. Eric Scott  

Pastor St. Andrew UMC.  

Judy Gillham, 5th from the left, Sam 2nd from right 1st row   
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Happy Birthdays 
2016  
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7 - Bob & Judy B. (51 years) 
8 - Heath & Amy S. (18 years) 
14  - Shane & Jolene B. (18 years) 
27 -  Mel & Bets W. (66 years) 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 

Special Reminder 
   Sunday,  
March 13 

Daylight Savings 
Time Begins   

Turn clocks ahead! 

April special dates will be posted  
in the Narthex.  

If your name and date are not on the sheet 
please sign up so we  

don’t miss you. 
Or call the church office 736-1271.  

Do you want to 
honor a loved one or 
remember someone 
who has passed on?  
How about placing 
an Easter Lily in the 
Chancel on Easter  
Sunday?   
 

Order forms will be in the Sunday bulletins on March 
6th though March 20th or you may come by the 
church office to place your order.  You may either 
take the lily home after Worship or request that it be 
delivered to a shut-in or hospital facility.  
 
Thank you in advance for helping us make our 
church look so beautiful on Easter Sunday morning! 
 

The cost is $18 and the last day to order  
them will be Sunday, March 20th.    

 
Thank you! 

Thanks for your 
prayers and 
cards. I am doing 
better. 
 
Evelyn D.B.  

Thank you Church and 
friends for your cards, 
flowers and calls. They 
made me feel better.  
I am doing well now.  
 
Sincerely,  
Rachel V.   

Starbuck-Lind Grief Recovery  
Method Grief Support Group  

When & Where:  
Tuesday afternoons 

(1:30—4 p.m.)   
Starbuck-Lind  

123 North A  Street  
starts March 8th   

 
Wednesday evenings  

(6:30—9 p.m.)  
Calvary Baptist Church  
3355 Constellation Rd.  
Class starts Match 9th   

Please call 735-3773 by March 4th  
for more information.    
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UNITED METHODIST MEN’S NEWS  
 
Sweethearts dinner was a complete success! 
 
Tri City Sounds performed for the dinner  
and were excellent as usual. 
 
 
Parking Lot Sale will be held on March 12, 2016 at 8:00 
A.M. We will be accepting donations up to the day of 
sale. If you want to donate items or arrange to get them 
picked up, please call Bill U.  or call the church office 
736-1271.  
   
UMM will be donating toward the Bruce K. memorial leaf.  Date, time and amount is TBD. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Rex A. L. 
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Jim K., UMM President, announced the  
2016 UMM Valentine Sweetheart: Lynda LaCombe. 
 
Donna W., 2015 UMM Valentine Sweetheart,  assisted by Jack 
J., UMM Treasurer, honored Lynda with a beautiful corsage. 
 

Larry H., UMM Vice-
President, presented the 
UMM Valentine Sweetheart 
Award Certificate to Lynda 
LaCombe. 
 
“The United Methodist Men 
do hereby declare our 
genuine admiration for the 
following unique and fascinating woman: Lynda LaCombe. 
 
For her dedication to Lompoc First United Methodist Church in the fol-
lowing capacities:  Financial Administration,  Member - Board of Trus-
tees, Chair - Education and Spiritual Growth Committee, Sunday School 
Teacher, Vacation Bible School Leader, various other contributions and 
activities she participates in that benefit our church family.” 
 
Awarded:  February 14, 2016.   Signed by: James J. K., President, 

Lompoc United Methodist Men. 
 
Lynda was serenaded with a solo by Jim Knauss, "The Yellow Rose of Texas" accompanied with Donna 
Wood, pianist.  Lynda was delighted and said her middle name is "Rose."   Lynda was taken by surprise to 
be honored as the UMM 2016 Valentine Sweetheart.  Everyone was happy Lynda received this recognition, 
so well deserved. 
 
Contributed by Pat N. 
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On Sunday, February 14th , the United Methodist Men  
held a Valentine’s Day Dinner in Fellowship Hall. 

 
That morning during worship service, several couple s 

shared their reaffirmations of the marriage 
covenant with their partners.   

   1 Corinthians 7:3-5 (King James Version)  
3. Let the husband render unto the wife due benevolence: and likewise 
also the wife unto the husband.  
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More photos in color on  
our website!  
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During the 1940 General Conference of the Methodist Church, Bishop Welch called for the formation of 
a relief agency to respond to the urgent needs of human suffering worldwide due to the violence of 
World War II. This agency, which was first known as the Methodist Committee on Overseas Relief 
(MCOR) was set up to serve “the least of these” as they studied the most urgent needs around the 
world. After reporting these to local churches and gathering the funds necessary, they partnered with 
other agencies and ecumenical networks to provide humanitarian relief. 
 
While started as only a temporary relief agency, the committee continued to receive approval to carry 
on its important work, and in 1972, UMCOR became an institutionalized unit of the church. Now their 
work includes programs and projects in disaster response, health, sustainable agriculture, food secu-
rity, relief supplies, and more. They provide humanitarian relief in over 80 countries, including the 
United States, whenever natural disaster, war, or conflict, disrupt life in such ways that people can’t re-
cover on their own. 
 
When you give a financial contribution, UMCOR guarantees that 100% of your gift will be used on pro-
jects donors specify, because all of their administrative costs are met by the One Great Hour of Sharing 
offerings and other undesignated gifts. 
 
You can expand this blessing of others, and extend UMCOR’s work, by offering your time, supplies, 
and prayers. One way to offer your help is by making up relief-supply kits that are used to provide care 
to those most vulnerable during times of crisis. In 2015, UMCOR distributed kits valued at $3.1 million, 
including more than 132,00 health kits, 65,000 school kits, and 36,000 birthing kits to those in need. 
According to UMCOR’s website, the kits that need to be restocked at the moment are Health and 
School kits. These help sustain everyday life for the most vulnerable people in times of crisis. 
 
Three of the local members of our church, Bets and Mel W., and Donna W. went in the summer of 
2014, to UMCOR West’s Sager Brown Supply Depot, in Salt Lake City, where these kits are packed 
and stored until needed. Mel reported that he worked that week on the line packing the relief kits into 
boxes, while Bets said she helped with sewing on the gowns for the Layette kits. Both Bets and Mel 
agreed working together with fellow Methodists on this project was a very positive experience for them. 
If you would like to get involved with the assembling of these relief supply kits check out UMCOR’s 
website for instructions as each kit, while easy to assemble, has clear instructions as to exactly what 
must be included before mailing it to the Depot. At the moment, the kits needing to be restocked are 
the Health and School kits according to their latest update online. 
 
When asked why she liked supporting UMCOR, and also, assembling School relief kits to support 
them, Janet S. had this to say: 
 
“It gives a sense of purpose that each church can contribute a little bit and it really goes a long way. 
Also, there’s not a lot of red tape, if there is a disaster someplace UMCOR goes, and sometimes they 
are the first on the scene in a flood, tornado, etc.” 
 
If you would like to be Christ’s hands and feet through UMCOR, designate 
that on the bottom of your check. Thank you for your help in support of the 
Sharing Trees. 
 
Submitted by Ann P. 
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Thank you Pastor Ehrhardt and Cheryl L. for  
donating the old typewriter as 
a “prop” for the Sermon Series  

“The God Story.”  
 

 ~ Pastor Kathleen ~  
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                           will only be available t hrough email, mail                                     
                                           or by ca lling the church office.  

  
       However, names are printed in our weekly  

         Sunday Announcement Bulletins.   
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office@lompocumc.org 

********************* 
 

United Methodist Communications  
is concerned about  

protecting privacy and securing permissions for our  website,  
therefore our monthly Newsletter will no longer hav e the  

last names of our members and staff.  
(exceptions may apply). 

 
SPECIAL PRAYERS: 

 
Please keep the people of Fiji in your prayers -- recovery from massive cyclone. 

Please keep the people of Kalamazoo, Michigan with the shootings and violence there. 
Prayers for the families of those murdered and prayers for those injured by the shooter. 

 
This is only for our online Newsletter,  

the one that gets mailed or in the church office/Na rthex  
will have additional information.  

Thank you ������������������������������� 
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March 6  
 
Ushers:   Nancy A.  
Martha H.; Royce & 
Diane S.  
 
Greeter:  
Ruth O’B.     
  
Liturgist:  
Royce S.    
 
Communion  
Servers:  
Pastor Kathleen;  
Alexa L. 
 
 

March 13   
  
Ushers :  Diane & 
Royce S. Shane & 
Michael B.  
 
 
Greeter : 
Ann L.     
 
Liturgist:  
Dorian H.    
  
 
 
 
 
 

March 20  
 
Ushers:  Diane & 
Royce Smith; Con-
nor P.; Jon M.  
 
 
Greeter:   
Dorian H.   
 
Liturgist:  
Timothy M.   
   
 

March 27  
 
Ushers:  Diane & 
Royce S. Alexa L.; 
Larry H.    
 
 
Greeter:   
Ann L.   
 
Liturgist: 
Rachel M.   
 
 

 
 

              SUNDAY ADULT  BIBLE STUDY  
      

        Every Sunday at 9 a.m.  in the Fireside 
Room  

      by John H., Lay Leader  
      

THE GIFT OF FAITH    
March Study will be 

“Tests of Faith ”                 
         
March 6                                  Powerful Faith  
March 13                       Simple Faith    
March 20                                Struggling Faith                  
March 27                               Resurrection Faith   

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY  
 

   Every Thursday at 10 a.m.  in Noah’s Ark.  
“Women of Faith, Focusing on Peace”    

SUNDAY CALENDAR    
 

Adult Bible Studies–Fireside Room  
9 a.m.  

 
Worship/Sunday School/Nursery 

10:30 a.m. 
 

Fellowship Hour-Fellowship Hall   
11:45 a.m.  

 
United Methodist Youth Fellowship 

(UMYF) 
Fireside Room 

 12—2 p.m.  
(no meeting in March)  

 
Subject to change  

March  Worship Team...Thank you for serving! 

The Scribblers Writing Group  
 

Meets the first Saturday of each month  
in the Fireside Room.  

 All genres of writing welcomed.  
For more information please call  

the Rev. Ehrhardt L.  
 

 Please join us on Saturday, March 5th  
at 10:30 a.m.    

Worship Team Volunteers Needed.  
Please help! The Sign-Up Sheets are in the Narthex.   

�����������	��
��
����
����
�������������������

�
CENTRAL COAST TEAM MISSION        
                                       TO  
      UMCOR WEST DEPOT  

 
  May 15th –May 21st, 2016  

���������	
������
��
���
�
��������������
��
����������

 
Call: Donna W.      
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Central Coast 
Lay Servant 
School 2016 

 

Two Saturdays,  
April 9 & 16 

From 9 am to 3 pm 
 

At Arroyo Grande UMC  
(275 N. Halcyon Road, AG) 

 

 
Offering the Lay Servant Basic Course  

and two Advanced Lay Servant Courses  
(Preach It and Transforming Evangelism) 

 
Pick only one class & must attend both Saturdays. 

Save the Date!  Sunday, May 29, 2016 
On Sunday, May 29, 1966, we worshipped for the 
first time in the brand-new Sanctuary, located on 

North F Street.  On Sunday, May 29, 2016, we will 
worship and celebrate 50 years of mission and 

ministry at this place! 
 

Want to be a part of making this a great 
celebration?  Contact Pastor Kathleen to join the 

50C group. 
Inviting back former members and pastors, 

opening up the cornerstone box and adding new 
memories to it — are just some of the ideas for 

the celebration. 


	������	����������	����������
�������������������
��������

 

Cost is $35.00 
(covers book, class sessions and 2 lunches). 
Registration forms available in Church Office. 

 
Talk to Pastor Kathleen for more details. 

Offered through  
North District & Cal-Pac Conference.  
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 March Newsletter 
First United Methodist Church  

 
 
 
 
 
 

FUMC 
925 North F Street 
Lompoc, CA 93436 

736-1271 
 

Email: office@lompocumc.org 
Web Site: www.lompocumc.org 

 
Office Hours: M-F 7:45 a.m.-2:15 p.m.  

 

  Adult Bible Study  
         9 a.m. 
  
Morning Worship 
      10:30 a.m. 
 

   Sunday School 
      10:45 a.m. 

 
              Mission of FUMC:  

“Helping People Discover                    
their Life in Christ” 
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Address Service Requested  

The ministers of the FUMC of Lompoc   
          are all its baptized members: adults, youth and children.   
                       We are equipped for ministry and mission  
             by the following Representative Ministers and staff: 

                                    The Rev. Minerva Carcaño - Resident Bishop 
The Rev. Jim Powell - District Superintendent 

The Rev. Kathleen Puntar - Pastor 
Church Secretary:  
  Suzanne “Sam” de St. Jean  
 
Bookkeeper:  
  Lynda LaCombe 
 
Choir Director: 
  Brenda Wasenda  
 
Organist:  
 Timothy Wilson   
 
Choir Accompanist:  
  Rachel Mello  
 
Gardener: 
  Enrique Aguilera  
 
 

Custodians:  
 Enrique and Connie Aguilera 

 
Newsletter/Bulletin Team  

& Volunteers  
 
Layout Editor:  
  Suzanne “Sam” de St. Jean 
 
Proof Reader:  
  Sandra L. & Pastor Kathleen 
 
Photos by:   
  Pat N.   
   (unless otherwise specified) 

 
 Please visit our website to see all 

of our event photos in color!  

Folding & Label Team 
  Anne Marie C. 
  Bob F. 
 Alexa L.  
  Plus many, many more!  
 
Deadline:  
Newsletter information  
is due the 3rd Wednesday  
of each month  (with exceptions).   
 
Articles may be edited due to 
space limitations and corrections.   
 
Web Master:   
 Beverly W.  


